

WEST VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Division of Public Transit

1900 Kanawha Boulevard East • Building Five • Room 650 Charleston, West Virginia 25305-0440 • (304) 558-0428 FAX: (304) 558-0174 • TDD: (800) 742-6991

Earl Ray Tomblin Governor

Paul A. Mattox, Jr., P. E. Cabinet Secretary

December 7, 2016

David Bruffy, Executive Director Mountain Line Transit Authority 420 Dupont Road Morgantown, WV 26501

Dear Mr. Bruffy -

Per your request of November 2, 2016, the Division has requested that the Federal Transit Administration transfer fifty nine thousand, eight hundred sixty three dollars (\$59,863) in additional 5307 funding to the Mountain Line Transit Authority for the purpose of enhancing bicycle/transit interconnection in your operating area. Per your request for this funding, please take the necessary steps to obligate and expend it in eligible activities as soon as the funds are available.

Please contact me at (304) 558-0428, or at bill.c.robinson@wv.gov, if there are any questions or comments.

Sincerely.

William C. Robinson Executive Director

WCR: jt

Attachment

Robinson, Bill C

From:

David Bruffy < Bruffy@busride.org>

Sent:

Wednesday, November 02, 2016 11:16 AM

To:

Robinson, Bill C

Subject:

Bicycle Co-Location Proposal

Attachments:

Enhancing Bicycle Signage and Facilities-1289 (LOI and Submittal to City 2014-03-14).pdf; Attachment 1-TAP-Grant-Map(2014-03-14).pdf; Co-Location

narrative.docx

Director,

As we discussed yesterday, Mountain Line has worked with the local Bike Board to develop a co-location plan for bus stop and bicycle shelters throughout our service area. We have identified 25 locations and estimated the average cost at \$16,000 each to develop these locations. Upon review of the list, I would propose the Authority work with local municipalities and public agency partners to assist in installation and reduce the total, grant funded installation costs. I would request \$60,000 dollars for installation of 6 co-location shelters throughout our service area, with the Authority providing local match and funding for cost over-runs. Locations would be selected from the 25 locations previously identified and would be prioritized based on our ability to form partnerships with other agencies for the purpose of installation. I've attached supporting documentation for your review and consideration, and if you have additional questions or would like to discuss this proposal further, please just let me know.

Thank you for your consideration of this request,

Sincerely,

David Bruffy, CCTM
General Manager
Mountain Line Transit Authority
420 DuPont Road
Morgantown, WV 26501
Bruffy@busride.org
WWW.BUSRIDE.ORG
www.Twitter.com/MountainLine
www.Facebook.com/MountainLine
http://www.linkedin.com/pub/dave-bruffy/10/137/488
(304) 296-3680 Office
(304) 291-7433 Route Information
(304) 291-7429 FAX